
Recently Deceased: Mick Geary 

Anniversaries:  Jeanne Bastable, Kym Burgess, Denise Murray, Mary Laherty, Kristina Bishop, 

Mervyn Bishop, Neville Halter, Albert Anderson, Mona Cronin & Jack Barrett 
Please keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers this week as we wish them a return to good health:   

St. Mary’s Parish: Violet Box, Pam Sokoll, Brian Mann. Kathleen Logan, Merrelyn Bishop,  

Liz Manczmur, Ellie Spicer, Helen Smoothy, Darrell Bland, Mary McLennan, Brian Lenihan. 

O.L.H.C. Parish: Janice Bazley, Maureen Mangan, Patricia  Warwick, Helen Hart, Pat & Aileen 

Langan. Recently Deceased/Anniversary requests accepted from the ‘next-of-kin’, or  immediate  family. Sick requests accepted from the person themselves, ‘next-of-

kin’ or  immediate family member (with permission from said person).  Sick requests will remain on the list for one month.) 

All items for the newsletter 
need to be received by  12 
noon Wednesday either by 
emailing  
Kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
or phone the office on 
41625121 

 
The privacy of all individuals with whom St. Mary’s, Kingaroy and 
OLHC, Nanango Parishes interact is very important to us and we 
are committed to protecting all personal information we collect 
and hold.  Our Privacy Policy is available at 
www.bne.catholic.net.au or on request. 

Coordinators for Communion of the Sick 
Kingaroy :  Janelle Henschen  4162 2951 

Email:janellehenschen@hotmail.com 
Nanango: Elizabeth Arthy 4171 0278  

Email: arthyem@hotmail.com  

Daily Mass Book— 2018 available to order. Living Faith - daily prayer 
available at the entrance to the Church—$5.00 Catholic Leader - $2.00 
each     

Collections 13/05/18—Kingaroy $1184.65 & Nanango $971.05 
Next Weeks Counters (27.05.18) Mike Bishop & Will England  
 
 

  

PARISH CONTACTS: 
Parish Administration / Hall Bookings 
9.30am - 2.30pm Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 
and  Friday     Ph. 4162 5121 (Office/After Hours) 
Email: kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au  
Newsletter Email:  kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Saint Mary’s Catholic College      Ph. 4160 0900 
Saint Patrick’s Primary      Ph. 4163 1555 
St Vincent de Paul Society              1800 846 643 
Family Assistance                            0417  512 238 
Vinnies Shop                                    Ph. 4162 5099 

Saint Mary’s Centacare                 Ph. 4162 5096 
Centacare South Burnett              Ph. 4162 5439 

 MAY MASS TIMETABLE 

DATE MASS LITURGY 

Saturday 5th May Blackbutt 5.00pm  

Sunday 6th May Kumbia 8.00am, Nanango 8.00 am, Kingaroy 10:00am & 5.30pm  

Friday 11th May Cooyar 6.00pm  

Saturday 12th May Yarraman 5.00pm  

Sunday 13th May Kumbia 8.00am, Nanango 8.00 am, Kingaroy 10:00am & 5.30pm  

Saturday 19th May Blackbutt 5.00pm  

Sunday 20th May Nanango 8.00am, Kingaroy 10.00am  & 5.30pm Kumbia 8.00 am 

Friday 25th May Cooyar 6.00pm  

Saturday 26th May Kumbia 6.00pm  

Sunday 27th May Nanango 8.00am, Kingaroy 10.00am & 5.30pm  

Reconciliation is held at St Mary’s Church Kingaroy after 9.00am Mass on Friday and before 5.30pm Mass 

on Sunday commencing at 5.00 pm. Kumbia and OLHC Parish churches there is no set time – if anyone 

wishes to go to reconciliation please contact Fr. Chukwudi before/after Mass or call to make an appointment. 

Pentecost Sunday YR B 
20th May 2018 

 

Acts 2:1-11; 1 Galatians 5:16-25; John 15:26-27; 16:12-15 

Dear sisters and brothers, 
Happy Pentecost to you all! May this solemnity of the coming of the Holy Spirit be for us a 
time of renewal and reassurance of who we are as people of God. 

PLENARY COUNCIL 2020 
In his letter to the clergy of the archdiocese in the past week, Archbishop Mark wrote “This 
year as we celebrate Pentecost we will also officially launch the journey of the 
Plenary Council. The journey really began back in May 2016 when the bishops decided to 
move towards the Council, and now after two years of preparation we are in a position to 
have a more formal launch.” He also added that “It is essential that the Plenary Council be 
seen not as administrative or political but as spiritual and ecclesial. The decision was made by 
the bishops but under the influence of the Holy Spirit; and the Holy Spirit will have to be our 
guide at every step of the journey. We are drawn into a process of discernment of what God is 
asking of us in Australia at this time, and that process will demand deep and constant prayer – 
a listening to God – from the entire Catholic community. The Church was born of the Spirit at 
Pentecost, and we are now in search of a new birth as we look to the future. Birth can be  
painful and messy, but if this process is the work of the Holy Spirit it will lead to peace and 
hope and joy.” In the next few weeks, we will get more detail on how we as a parish  
community can get involved. 
To prepare the agenda for the Plenary Council, all of God’s people are invited to 
reflect on the question: “What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at 
this time?” Find out more about the Plenary Council 2020 at the new website 
now online: www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 

ANOTHER EXCITING CENTENARY MILESTONE FOR OLHC NANANGO 
On May 26 1918, over 1000 people attended Mass for the opening ceremony of the newly 
constructed Our Lady Help of Christians Church in Nanango. On May 27 2018, we will 
acknowledge the anniversary of this milestone, as well as the feast day of our parish  
patroness, during Sunday Mass at 8 am. All are invited to be part of it. Spread the word! 
Afterwards, all parishioners and visitors are invited to join us for morning tea in the Meeting 

Room and another chance for a piece of Lyn Mangan’s centenary cake. A slide show of the 

history of the church, including photos of the 2017 centenary will be shown there, the  

wedding album photobook will be on display and the 2017 centenary banner has now been 

mounted on the wall. The history book “The Little Cathedral in the Bush” will be on sale. $25 

(cash).  Blessings, Fr Chukwudi  

St Mary’s Parish – Kingaroy 
Our Lady Help of Christians Parish- Nanango 

Churches at Blackbutt, Cooyar, Kingaroy, 
Kumbia, Nanango and Yarraman 

Parish Priest: Fr Chukwudi Chinaka 
Email: pp.kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au  

 Phone 4162 5121 (Kingaroy/Nanango) email: kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
www.kingaroynanangocatholic.org.au  

After Hours (emergency calls only) 4162 5121 

mailto:janellehenschen@hotmail.com
http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au
https://www.kingaroynanangocatholic.org.au


 OLHC Music News 
   Fortnightly Musicians/ Singing  
 Practice Sessions 
         Monday 21st May at 3.30pm 
         Monday 4th June at 3.30pm 

Workshops at Nanango 
Sewing: 29th May 9am - 2pm  
IT and Digital Devices: 30th May  9am - 2pm   
Individual Tuition by Appointment   
Phone Patricia:  0408 762 973  

   Joke for the Week …. 
  Golfer: "I'd move heaven & 

earth to break 100 on this 
course." Caddy: "Try heaven; 

you've already moved most of the 
earth." 

Thoughts for the week 
We are so often caught up in our  
destination that we forget to appreciate 
the journey, especially the goodness of 
the people we meet  on the way.   
Appreciation is  a wonderful feeling, 
don’t overlook it – unknown 

St. Mary’s Parish  
Prayer Group / Bible Study 

Every Friday 6-8pm Biscuit Tin 
Contact Will England 0497 870 258 or 

Sue Harwood 4162 1741 or 0447 638 404. 

Bible Questions 
What does the Most Holy Trinity invite 

us to consider? 

 Last Weeks Answer : The Feast of  

Pentecost 

Ken Baines Morning Tea  

Monday 28th May In the Biscuit Tin at the 

rear of St Mary’s Hall 9.30am.  Come along 

for some tea and a chat, all welcome and 

bring a friend.  

Come along and support Australia’s Biggest 

Morning Tea to help raise funds and make a 

difference to those impacted by cancer!  

Please join Centacare Community  

Connections on 24th May at 10am in the  

Biscuit Tin.   

Feel free to pop into the Parish Hall on 22nd 

May  to assist with the baking of goodies for 

the day.  Cooking starts at 10am and goes 

through until 12.30pm. 

For more information phone Centacare on 

(07) 4162 5439 

2018 Sacramental Program 
First Holy Communion. 
The parish family will celebrate with the 
families of candidates, their First Holy  
Communion.  The child’s First Holy  
Communion is celebrated within the mass.  
There is no specific Communion Sunday, 
where all the children make their First Holy 
Communion together.  First Holy  
Communion is celebrated on the weekends 
of the 3rd June and 10th June.  The children 
will be at their own churches across the  
parishes.  We wish them well as they receive 
the Sacrament of Eucharist.  Activity  
Afternoon for First Holy Communion is  
Saturday 26th May at 2.00pm in Saint 
Mary’s hall Kingaroy.   
Confirmation 
Bishop Ken Howell will be at Our Lady Help 
of Christians in Nanango on Sunday 24th 
June at 10.30am to celebrate the Sacrament 
of Confirmation of all the children across our 
Parishes.  
This will result in a change in the Mass time 
for Kingaroy that weekend.  Mass will be 
celebrated in Saint Mary’s church Kingaroy 
at 8.00am. The Activity Afternoon for  
Confirmation is Saturday 16th June at OLHC 
church hall in Nanango at 2.00pm 
Pam Radcliffe  
Sacramental Co-Ordinator 

Mothers Day Raffle Winners 

1st Prize - Gabrielle Cavanagh 

2nd Prize - Megan Manthey 

3rd Prize - Kay Dove 

Thank you to all those who bought tickets to  

support our parish and we do hope the  

winners enjoy their prizes! 

22nd May 
Tuesday 

St. Mary’s Kingaroy 
 

No 

Mass 

23rd May 
Wednesday 

St. Mary’s College 
 

No  

Mass 

24th May 
Thursday 

OLHC Nanango 
8.30am 
Mass 

24thMay 
Thursday 

St. Mary’s Kingaroy 

 

5.30pm 
Mass 

25th May 
Friday  

St. Mary’s College 

Mary’s Feast Day 

9.00am 
Mass 

25th May  
Friday 

OLHC Nanango 

 

12.00pm 
Mass 

        Baptisms: Kingaroy 
We joyfully announce the  
baptisms of Evie Grace Kelly &  
Hudson Chase Kenny  and   
welcome them into our  
community. 

OUR YOUNG PEOPLE!!! 
St Mary's 10am Mass 

Children's Liturgy— Every Sunday  
Children/Family Mass— 17th June 2018 
St Mary's 5.30pm Mass 

Fire Pit Youth Mass—10th June 2018 
 
Our Lady of Peace Kumbia 6.00pm Mass 
Youth Led Mass—26th May 2018 

Next Weekôs Readings: 
1st Reading: Deuteronomy 4:32-34; 39-40 
2nd Reading :  Romans 8:14-17  
Gospel:  Matthew 28:16-20 

 

Responsorial Psalm                                                       
God mounts his throne to shouts of joy: 

a blare of trumpets for the Lord. 

Gospel Acclamation  
Alleluia, Alleluia! 

Go and teach all people my gospel. 
I am with you always, until the end of the world. 

Alleluia!  

Weekday  Mass  

(May 21 —May 25) 

Ignite Conference 2018 

Every year, Ignite Youth hosts 
one of Australia’s most powerful Catholic 
youth conferences.  
Ignite Conference draws together a network 
of high schoolers, young adults, ministry 
leaders, families, teachers, priests, and  
religious from around the country, sending 
them out with a passion for authentic faith in 
Jesus. 
Experience four days of real-world  
formation, encouragement in faith, great 
people and powerful worship. 
Our Parishes are looking forward to sending 
our teenagers.  Please contact the parish 
office if you know anyone who might/should 
be interested. 
Conference dates 26 - 30 September 2018 in 
Brisbane. 

Save the date!  

     Kumbia Centenary  
           18/19 May 2019 

Help required for contacts of past parishioners- 

please pass on your list! 

Email: kumbiacatholiccommunity@gmail.com 

Phone: 4164 4262 or 4164 4384 

Saint Mary’s Friday Morning Mass will be 

held at Saint Mary’s Catholic College on 25th 

May at 9.00am to celebrate Our Lady Help of 

Christians.  All are welcome to join. 

Deanery Pastoral Council Meeting—Date 

Change!!!  Meeting is now  

scheduled for Saturday 9th June at 10.00am 

at Saint Mary’s Maryborough.  If you are 

interested in attending please contact the  

parish office.  All are welcome. 
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